
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

February. 11, 1931 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular adjourned session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hall, 
Hirons, Penberthy, Sievert, Rogers. City Manager Soderstrum, City 
Attorney Adams, and City Clerk, Tomlinson were present. 
 
Tax sale prop. 
 
A request that The City Council abate the interest on outstanding 
specials covering Lots 31 and 32, Block 1, Lincoln Park Addition 

was presented. The outstanding special assessments amount to the 
sum of $328.38, interest & redemption fees, $98.50, making the 
total outstanding special assessments, $426.88. There are also 
general taxes against these lots amounting to $26.56, making the 
total amount of taxes against this property more than the lots 
are valued at. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Sievert and seconded by Councilman 
Hirons that the interest on special assessments on Lots 31 and 
32, Block 1, Lincoln Park be abated. Upon which motion the 
following vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA - Bear, Glassford, 
Hall, Hirons, Penberthy, Sievert, Rogers. Councilmen voting NO - 
None. All of the Councilmen voting YEA, the President declared 
the motion carried. 

 
The matter of the petition filed by Heckman & Bonner on February 
4th, stating that they would appreciate having the interest on 
special assessments on Lots 26 and 27, Block 148, abated, was 
brought up. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Penberthy and seconded by Councilman 
Hall that the interest, amounting to the sum of $59.00, on 
special assessments outstanding against Lots 26 and 27, Block 
148, be abated. Upon which motion the following vote was cast: 
Councilmen voting YEA - Penberthy, Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, 
Sievert, Rogers. Councilmen voting NO - None. All of the 
Councilmen voting YEA, the President declared the motion carried. 
 

Consideration was given to reports from questionnaires concerning 
Municipal Ownership of Electric Light plants. It was decided to 
have the information, as compiled by the City Manager, arranged 
so that each member of the Council might have a copy of same, and 
give due consideration to the matter at that time. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Penberthy and seconded by Councilman 
Glassford that the meeting adjourn, to meet at the call of the 
President. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 



City Clerk 


